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Mon t h ly  Mee t ing:     

June  meet ing  is  cance l led .  

Whe n:  

Where:   

Meeting Speaker:   

Meeting Subject  

                    Stay Well and Be Safe!  

 

June  & Future Information Notes:  

¶ Virus Help Line ð Please call Mark Lozier      

(757 -754 -0062) if you need anything during this time!!  

¶ Drawing for Fall Surf Tournament is in planning stage.  

¶ Seton Youth event to be sometime in July.  

¶ Crab Creek Clean Up  ð Ju ne 13 . 

¶ Club boat fishing trip ð J uly 25.  

¶ Club fish fry ð August 15.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

This Monthôs Quote 

ñA woman is like a tea bag; you never know how strong it is 

until it's in hot water.ò 

Eleanor Roosevelt 
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BOAT 

Preston Mangum  (757) 582-1450 (FWtr) 

Jeremy Maguire  (757) 407-0493 

Rich Maguire  (757) 619-4851 

Rob Stommel  (703) 244-1282 

Scott Nagen (571) 572-1023 

 

CREW 

Kelly Hoggard  (757) 416-8817 

Victor Minak  (703) 888-8992 

Add your name  to either list  by sending an 

email to                         

vbanglersclub@gmail.com  

VBAC Fishing Roulette 2020 
Species    Current Leader    Weight 
 

Bowfin     Jerry Hughes        5 lbs. 

Yellow Perch    Preston Mangum   1 lb. 8 oz. 

Flounder 

Tautog     Kelly Hoggard    6 lb. 14oz. 

Spadefish 

 
Submissions 

Virginia Beach Anglers Club: 

vbanglersclub@gmail.com 

Kelly Hoggard: 757-416-8817 or 

fishnkelly@msn.com 

 

mailto:vbanglersclub@gmail.com
mailto:fishnkelly@msn.com
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John Mark Serr® 
 

John Mark Serré passed away on May 1, 2020 at his home in Virginia Beach.  John was born 

on June 17, 1949 in Montreal, Canada.  John was predeceased by his parents, Henry Maurice 

Serré and Rita Gauthier Serré; step-son, Frank Panzarella; sister-in-law, Anna Louise 

Weaver; and brother-in-law John Douglas Weaver.  He is survived by his wife of 43 years, 

Rosa Lee Serré; three children, John Mark Serré II (Elizabeth), Jennifer Serré Axtell 

(Nathaniel), and Jacqueline Serré Atwood (Mike).  He is also survived by six grandchildren, 

Jean-Marc and Elsie Serré, Clark and Zoë Axtell, and Emma and Drew Atwood; sister, 

Madeleine Burruss (Milton); brother, Pierre Serré; daughter-in-law, Dianne Panzarella; and 

several nieces, nephews and cousins. 

 

John graduated from Maury High School in 1969.  After graduation, he served in the Naval 

Air Reserve as an aviation ordnanceman.  He worked for Virginia Natural Gas as a gas meter 

shop/meter servicer/operations mechanic, gas construction foreman, supervisor of gas 

operations, supervisor of dispatch/gas control.  He retired after 30 years.  He then went to 

work with the Virginia State Police where he retired after 18 years - 11 years as a Highway 

Safety Service Patroller and 7 years as a Compliance Officer with the SOIU Unit.  He was 

also a member of the Virginia State Police Association. 

 

John loved woodworking.  He had the ability to see what others could not. He could design 

and build most anything out of wood.  He designed his dream workshop and was able to 

complete many projects.  He was always willing to lend a helping hand.  He had a passion 

for turning bowls and wooden pens. If you are lucky enough to own one of his creations, 

then you have a true treasure.  When John was not in his workshop, he was fishing.  

 

John often wore his bright yellow Gorton Fishermanôs hat and yellow rain coat. He could be 

spotted on a rainy day fishing off the rear deck of his 23-foot Proline, a boat he proudly 

named ñThe Rosa Leeò after his wife.  John was a member of the Virginia Beach Anglerôs 

Club where he served on the board of directors for several years.  He also served with the 

United States Coast Guard Auxiliary. 

 

John enjoyed every aspect of fishing. He often spent many hours tying flounder rigs and 

pouring lead sinkers and buck tail lures.  He designed and poured a lead fishing jig.  It was a 

flat colorful jig which he namedñThe Marserré Lureò.  John appeared in many educational 

fishing stories.  He was featured several times in ñThe Fisherman Magazineò where he 

appeared on the front cover.  Although his passion was flounder fishing, he held several 

Virginia State citations for exceptional catches, including black drum, cobia, flounder, 

striped bass, and spadefish.  
 

 

Continued next page. 



Page 6 

 

He often fished the Chesapeake Channel but was partial to the third island of the Chesapeake 

Bay Bridge Tunnel.  John logged many hours on the Chesapeake.  He would spend endless 

hours drifting homemade flounder rigs across the various structures in the bay.  Johnôs presence 

on the bay often placed him at the right place at the right time.  He was instrumental in several 

water rescues, including the retrieval of a man overboard and the recovery of his runaway 

catamaran. There was the sinking Jon boat at the second island and the overturned kayak at the 

third island.  John was essential in preserving and preventing injury in all of these incidents.  

His presence on the water was well respected, and he will be sorely missed.  

 

A celebration of Johnôs life will be held at a later date. 
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For the remainder of the story, please click link below.  

https://www.southernmarylandchronicle.com/2020/05/18/mortality -rate -of -bays -striped -bass -

twice -that -of -those -in -the -atlantic/  

https://www.southernmarylandchronicle.com/2020/05/18/mortality-rate-of-bays-striped-bass-twice-that-of-those-in-the-atlantic/
https://www.southernmarylandchronicle.com/2020/05/18/mortality-rate-of-bays-striped-bass-twice-that-of-those-in-the-atlantic/
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These items were already emailed to everyone but are printed 

below for those that may have missed them. 
 

 

1.  The club boat fishing trip is still on the schedule for July 25. 

 

2.  The club fish fry is still on the schedule for August 15. 

 

3.  The Seton Youth event scheduled for June 27 is postponed.  We are looking at 

alternate sites/programs for July.  More information to follow. 

 

4.  The Crab Creek Clean is now scheduled for June 13.  

 

5.  All tournament events on the Ocean View pier are cancelled for this year. 

 

6.  The June 20 Intra Club Surf Fishing Tournament that was to be held in the Outer 

Banks is cancelled. An alternate site is for the tournament is being considered.  

 

7.  Surf tournament drawing will be held in June, details in ñSurf Fishing Newsò. 

 

8.  The 2021 Club Calendar is in need of pictures.  Please send any scenic photo 

graphs of the surrounding area to the club web site. 

 

 

 

We all hope this will soon be over and we can move forward in 

what may be the new normal. 

 

 

God bless everyone! 
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Some Quarantine Humor 
 

 

 

 

 


